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Senior Executive Officer 
Planning Department 
Fingal County Council 
Grove Road 
B lanchardstown 
Dublin 15 

I Environmental Protection Agency 
An Ghniomhorreocht urn ChoomhnB Comhshoorl 

Regional Inspectorate 
McCumiskey House, Richview, 
Clonskeagh Road, Dublin 14, Ireland 

Cigireacht Reigiunach, Teach Mhic Chumascaigh 
Dea-Radharc, 86thar Cluain Sceach 
Baile Atha Cliath 14, (ire 

T: t353 1 268 0100 
F t353 1 268 0199 
E info@epa le 
W w e p a  le 

LoCall 1890 33 55 99 

1 1 th March 2008 Your Ref.: F07N1551 

Re.: Planning Register Ref.: F07N1551 Additional Information - Permission at 
Block L Premier Business Park, Ballycoolin Road, Cappoge, Dublin 11. 

Dear Sir, 

I refer to your letter dated 27th February 2008 in relation to the receipt of significant 
further information, including revised plans and an EIS, relating to the above 
referenced planning application regarding the amalgamation of the two units within 
Block L (with an overall height of 16.5 metres) and their change of use from 
industrial/ warehousing use to a Materials Recovery Facility. The development will 
facilitate the processing of up to 95,000 tonnes per annum of C & D waste and C & I 
waste. 

Please be advised that a Waste Licence application, including an EIS, for the 
proposed development to facilitate a materials recovery facility processing up to 
300,000 tonnes per annum was received by the EPA, 21'' December 2007. The 
application was submitted by MCR Personnel Limited trading as MCR 
Environmental and has been assigned register number W0243-0 1. The application 
and associated correspondence may be viewed on the EPA's website at 
www.epa.ie/Licensing/IPPCLicensing . 

I am to advise you that the EPA does not propose to make any submission or 
observation to the Planning Authority with regard to the planning application at this 
time. The EPA will take into account any environmental considerations, including an 
assessment of the Environmental Impact Statements, as part of the Waste licensing 
process and a Proposed Decision and inspector's report will issue in due course. 

Should you wish to discuss this matter further, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Y o p  sincerely, 

Ciara Maxwell 
Licensing Inspector 
Office of Climate, Licensing & Resource Use 

Page 1 of 1 
5 

'LiB 


